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TCC Correspondence October 2024 

Inwards: 

• Crystal Beavis, WDC Cr:  Forwarded information form St Stephans Tamahere Christmas Festival group.  Several 

events are planned through December. 

• Kitty Burton, Matangi Community Committee:  Updates following community meeting Sunday 20 October.  

Charles forwarded this to TCC. 

• Gaylene Kanawa, WDC:  Workshop material for 2025-2034 LTP Community Engagement outcomes.  Open 

meeting to be held Wednesday 30 October. 

• Jacqui Church, WDC Mayor:  Response to Charles regarding the time it takes for WDC projects to be 

completed in Tamahere. 

• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  Request to Stephanie Loughnan (WDC) for arborist report regarding the health of the 

pine trees left standing that are in danger of coming down (with or without a high wind event!). 

• Geoff King, WDC:  Outlined Council’s role to assist in local events.  Council takes on a regulatory role rather 

that providing any resource to organise an event.  Charles sent this information was sent onto Cindy. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  Apologies for absence at November meeting.  Tony Whittaker will be attending in Geoff’s 

absence. 

• Crystal Beavis, WDC Cr:  responded to Charles emailed response to Janis regarding WDC performance and 

time frames for projects in Tamahere.  Charles thanked Crystal for her feedback. 

• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  reiterated frustration over the length of time it has take for Council to reclassify the 

Tamahere Reserve, rename the Reserve and instigate a Concept Plan so that regular maintenance can be 

undertaken by Council. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  Tamahere Community Committee Works & Issues Report for TCC meeting 5 November. 

• William Durning, WDC:  Invite to Mayor Jacqui’s 2024 Christmas Celebration Party December 5, 2024, at the 

Ngaruawahia Bowling Club – RSVP by 18 November. 

• Sue Robertson, Tamahere/Matangi resident:  Forwarded information regarding a Matangi community meeting 

“Focusing on the future” on October 20 in the Matangi community hall. 

• Sue Robertson, Tamahere/Matangi resident:  alerted TCC to community event at Punnet. 

• Cassandra Finn, Punnet, Tamahere via Rocketspark:  Hosting a local event for Tamahere – The Future of 

Tamahere.  Tickets available from Punnet. 

• NZTA:  Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update 18 October 2024. 

• Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident:  commented on TCC web page and email statistics. 

• Scott Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  Feedback on Tamahere Forum subscribers. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  Tamahere Community Committee discretionary fund report as at 30 September 2024. 

• Scott Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  send a reminder out to recipients regarding the WDC’s LTP early 

engagement feedback opportunity. 

• Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident:  Will put together a proposal regarding website and communications 

enhancement. 

• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  Confirmation of outcomes from a meeting with Charles 12 October.  Suggested follow up 

meeting.  Later email asked if a meeting was to be escheduled. 

• Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident:  Website and communications enhancement. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  Response to Scott regarding RocketSpark invoice - PFN invoice required for approval at next 

TCC meeting 
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• Scott Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  RocketSpark invoice for website hosting & email – reimbursement of 

$598.00 required. 

• WDC Media Release:  Waikato District Council seeks feedback on the review of properties.  Council is 

reviewing their properties across the district to ensure they still have a Council purpose. 

• WDC Gambling Policy 2024:  The policy was adopted by Council on 8 September 2024. 

• Maggie Wilcock, Tamahere resident:  feedback to changes to the Tamahere Community Committee Plan 2024. 

• Russell Gibbs, TMRT:  Responded to Charles’s email regarding meeting 24 August 2022.  Rebecca Law emailed 

TMRT 27 June 2022 with an update regarding the Concept Plan for Tamahere Reserve – Ed from WDC was 

going to be working on this project. 

• NZTA:  SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update 11 October 2024. 

• Crystal Beavis, WDC Cr:  Response to Mike’s email regarding WDC LTP consultation. 

• Mike Keir, WDC Cr:  LTP consultation closes 20 October 2024. 

• WDC Consult:  Share your thoughts on WDC’s proposed Significance and Engagement Policy.  Opens 10 

October and closes 11 December.  Online feedback at www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz/sayit  

• Matthew Leach, HCC:  Morrinsville Road fit for purpose project update. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  WRC Bus Trial – Matangi/ Tamahere & Tauwhare Paa utilization statistics for September 

2024. 

• Geoff King, WDC:  Request for WDC to process the invoice from Planet Food News for the Tamahere Forum 

website management & maintenance. 

• WDC Media Release:  The role of community halls within the district.  Consideration needs to be given to the 

investment required to keep halls viable – there are currently 33 community halls in the district. 

• Gayle Raleigh, TMCS:  Confirmed next year’s meeting dates have been booked (subject to change following 

November’s TCC meeting). 

• Kitty Burton (Matangi Community Committee):  sent Charles the links to their strategic plan and community 

meeting. 

• Geoff King (WDC):  Responded to Charles email regarding WDC’s level of support provided to local organisers. 

• Geoff King (WDC):  Responded to Charles regarding 5 April meeting which was postponed to 22 April 2024. 

• Message from Kitty Burton via tamahereforum.org (Mailchimp) regarding the website tamahereforum.co.nz. 

• Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident:  Response to Buddy regarding community Christmas event for 2024. 

• NZTA:  SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project update 4 October 2024. 

• Russell Gibbs, TMRT:  Response to Charles regarding Tamahere Reserve and WDC process and lack of progress. 

• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  Response to Charles regarding Tamahere Reserve and WDC process. 

• Stephanie Loughnan (WDC):  Confirmed seats to be delivered 23 October & lights on hold until 2025. 

• Democracy, WDC: invitation to attend CCO’s workshop meetings.  Date: 9 October (9.30am – 10.45am) & 

Workshop regarding liaising with Crown Agencies on the return of land (9 Oct, 1.30pm – 2.30pm). 

• Sue Robertson, Tamahere resident:  Request for costs associated to the Tamahere toilet project. 

• Jane Morgan, PFT:  Apologies for no report this month. 

• Sue Fookes, Tamahere Lions:  Tamahere Lions e-trike launch Saturday 5 October at 11.00am. 

• Geoff King, WDC: Addition of Tamahere Forum 3-monthly invoice to TCC agenda. 

• Crystal Beavis. WDC Cr:  Version 2 of Councillor’s report for TCC meeting 1 October. 

• Russell Gibbs, TMRT: request for Geoff King’s report. 

• Colleen Molloy, WDC:  Follow up regarding Waikato District Mayor’s Community Awards 2024. 

• Scott Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  Updated website through the month as requested. 

• Mike Keir, WDC Cr:  Response to Steph Loughnan (WDC0 confirming light for Tamahere Recreation Park 

• Nicole Hubbard, WDC:  Early engagement for 2025-2034 LTP opens today (27 Sept) 

Outward: 

• Charles:  circulated details of the responses to the early engagement LTP consultation. 

http://www.waikatodistrict.govt.nz/sayit
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• Charles:  responded to Mayor Church’s feedback on WDC performance timeframes. 

• Janis:  Highlighted the length of time a project with WDC takes to complete.  Charles responded by 

acknowledging the accuracy of her comments and the frustrations associated with this process and general 

Council performance. 

• Charles:  Forwarded WDC Tamahere Community Committee Works & Issues Report for November meeting. 

• Charles:  Responded to Leo’s request for meeting regarding the Tamahere Reserve. 

• Janis:  Submitted her edited document regarding the TCC Plan 2024. 

• Charles:  Follow-up for feedback on the Tamahere Community Committee Plan 2024 circulated earlier this 

month. 

• Charles:  Responded to Cassandra regarding event at Punnet. 

• Charles:  circulated information regarding event at Punnet 30 October to TCC.  Asked for feedback as to 

whether it should be promoted through Tamahere Forum.  Bevin & Janis responded – Yes. 

• Charles circulated Tamahere Community Committee discretionary fund report as at 30 September 2024 from 

Geoff. 

• Charles:  sent out a reminder to the committee to have their input into WDC’s LTP early engagement – closes 

20 October. 

• Charles:  Initial response to Cindy’s email regarding website and communications enhancement. 

• Charles:  Forwarded Minutes of Tamahere Reserve Meeting held 24 August 2020 to TMRT. 

• Charles: Sent a copy of the Better off Funding (BOF) Application to WDC Councillors for the CCTV installation 

project at Tamahere Village. 

• Charles:  Committee to review the Tamahere Community Plan 2024 as summarised following our sub-

committee meeting. 

• Charles:  Circulated links provided by Kitty Burton to TCC for consideration when thinking about TCC’s strategic 

plan update. 

• Charles:  Sent Maggie an excerpt from WDC Plans, Policies and by-laws plan regarding SNAs. 

• Charles:  Email to Kitty Burton regarding Matangi’s Strategic Plan 2024 edition. 

• Charles:  Responded to Kitty’s enquiry into tamahereforum.co.nz website. 

• Charles:  Request to Councillors Beavis & Keir regarding the role of Council in the organisation of events at 

Tamahere Park. 

• Buddy:  Tamahere Model Country School Christmas event scheduled for Friday 6 December.  TMCS may 

participate in a wider Christmas celebration event but would not be leading it. 

• Charles:  Circulated link to TCC and Scott Mathias (Tamahere Forum) regarding WDC Mayoral Awards event. 

• Charles:  Previous TCC Community Plans for 2004-2013 & 2011-2021 circulated to the committee for review & 

update. 

• Charles:  sent April agenda regarding Tamahere Reserve to Geoff King (WDC) & requested a record of the 

outcome from this meeting (5 April 2024). 

• Charles:  Letter to Russell & Leo (TMRT) Regarding Crawford’s Quarry aka Tamahere Reserve and the work 

TMRT has put into restoring & maintaining this area. 

• Lyn: responded to Sue Robertson’s request for information regarding the Tamahere Park toilet project. 

• Charles:  Circulated Cr Keir’s response to Anthony Averill’s (WDC) report regarding the Tamahere Toilet project. 

• Charles:  Circulated letter from Georgina Maguire (Four Square Tamahere) regarding support of the shade 

project for Tamahere Park playground. 

• Charles:  Circulated Wkto Times article on Piarere roundabout project. 

• Charles:  Forwarded information to Scott regarding the WDC Early Engagement for 2025-2034 LTP to put on 

the Tamahere Forum.  Scott has confirmed this has been uploaded and sent out. 


